

May 18, 2021

Caltrans District 5
Heidi Borders
Local Assistance Engineer
50 Higuera Street
San Luis Obispo, CA 93401-5415

Caltrans Bicycle Facilities Unit Paul Moore Program Manager P.O. Box 942873 Sacramento, CA 94273-0001

Subject: CITY OF LOMPOC SUPPORT FOR DESIGNATION OF UNITED

STATES BICYCLES ROUTE 95

Dear Heidi Borders and Paul Moore,

The City of Lompoc is happy to provide this letter in support of U.S. Bicycle Route 95 (USBR 95) and the choice to route it through our community.

We understand that USBR 95 will roughly follow the Pacific Coast Highway here in California and ultimately terminate in San Diego, California, to the south and Delta Junction, Alaska, to the north. As part of the U.S. Bicycle Route System, USBR 95 will contribute to the overall wellbeing of its travelers and also the communities like ours it passes through.

The Adventure Cycling Association is working in conjunction with the American Association of State Highway (AASHTO) and Transportation Officials and Caltrans to help delineate this route and others here in California. Their efforts to define the routes and work with the communities involved are provided voluntarily and are greatly appreciated by bicyclists and people that receive the benefits of such an innovative transportation system. The City of Lompoc appreciates these efforts as well.

Heidi Borders Paul Moore May 18, 2021

We write this letter to convey the support of the City of Lompoc to Caltrans in their work to formally designate USBR 95 with AASHTO. We look forward to working together with Caltrans, AASHTO, and others involved as the development moves forward.

Sincerely,

Jim Throop, City Manager City of Lompoc